
Elk Meadows School Community Council
Nov 9, 2022

Minutes

1. Netsmartz
This program is now called    . Our school has already done the program for the year.  It is about
online safety.  It is an assembly and includes in class lessons for grades 3-6.  Melissa Darby
motioned to continue using this program next year; Caroline Morley second.

2. Landrust
Currently we pay for Walk to Read Assistants, part of Mr. Duncan’s salary, teacher training and
substitutes for lesson studies, chromebook replacements.  Any new ideas need to be brought to
our next meeting in January.

3. Safe Route
Everything is going pretty well this year with the expansion of our parking lot and new area for
buses.  We still have some parents and students crossing in the middle of the road. Principal
Smith will address this in her next newsletter.  Next year we will have a problem when they start
the construction on 98th.  How will the students that use the bridge get to and from school?  The
district/UDOT might be providing buses for those students until a new bridge is built.
Also we love the new bus app!!

4. Playground Equipment
Principal Smith provided us with details about playground carts that she felt would be wonderful
to use our Memory book fundraiser money on.  We will purchase two carts-one for upper grades
and one for lower grades.  The lunch aids will be in charge of bringing the carts in and out of the
building and collecting the gear.  Each cart has 122 pieces of equipment for the children to play
with during lunch recess.  We agreed to purchase the carts and will use our fundraiser money
from this year to help replenish any needed equipment next year.

5. Emergency Preparedness Buckets
Thinking about our Reunification plan and Emergency Preparedness Principal Smith would like
to put together donations for “bathroom buckets.”  Our Council will be in charge of setting up an
amazon wish list for the buckets and putting them together.  Supplies needed: 10 5-gallon
buckets, garbage bags, toilet paper, gloves, hand sanitizer, throw up bags, 4 pop up changing
tents, water bottles, toilet lid on the bucket.

6. Yearbooks/Fundraiser Money
Two more days to turn in pictures for the cover contest.  Students will vote Monday on top 5
lower grade and top 5 upper grade pictures. Teachers will remind students today.  Also,
reminder as we are in classrooms to take pictures and send to Caroline for memorybook.

Next Meetings: 1/11/23, 3/8/23, and 5/10/23


